
 

 

 

Have a story you would like included in next months newsletter ? 

Please contact us with your story. Email : sloughandetonreview@slougheton.com 

 JULY ISSUE – 24th July 2018 

Work Hard    -   Be Nice     -    No Excuses 

Thursday 6th September 2018 - Students in School  

Year 7, 12, 13  08:30am 

Year 8, 9, 10, 11   09:15am 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
  
Today we have finally come to the end of term.  I 
think the hot weather has left us waiting for today 
for what feels like a long time!  It has been a great 
privilege to work with the students this year and 
there have been so many great experiences and     
opportunities in school.  As you look through this 
month’s Review I think you will see just how busy and exciting the end of term 
has been for students and what a good rest everybody now deserves. 

 
Students return in September on Thursday 6th September.  Our new Year 7 and 12/13 students start      
at 8.30am with everyone else arriving at 9.15am straight to their form rooms.  Lessons begin later     
that day and it is really important that students do not miss the start of term.  Full and correct             
uniform will be expected and we will be looking carefully at haircuts so please ensure                                  
your  child comes  to  school with an appropriate one. 
  
The 6 week break provides a great opportunity for students to have a good rest and                                        
prepare  for September.  Students in Years 10 and 12 have work to do and everyone                                         
should read and  listen to the news when they can to keep on top of current affairs. 
  
I wish you all a happy and safe time together over the holiday and look forward to                                      
seeing  the students back in school in September. 
 

Best wishes, 

Peter Collins 

https://www.iconfinder.com/icons/2089812/beach_cartoon_fashion_glasses_hipster_summer_sunglasses_icon
https://www.deviantart.com/mattiamc/art/ChalkBoard-Texture-MC2015-506107812
https://pixabay.com/en/photos/chalkboard/
http://www.chinooksd.ca/school/mccs/FeaturedStories/Forms/DispForm.aspx?ID=60


YEAR 8 CRI 

CKET 
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YEAR 1T0 ROW-
ING 

On Friday 13th July 2018, the Year 8 Transition class visited London with Mr Harvey, Ms Malhotra and Mrs Samad, 
where they travelled down the River Thames on the Thames Clipper river boat towards Greenwich. The students 
took in the breath taking views of some of the most famous landmarks in London including the Tower of London 
and the London Eye. 

At North Greenwich, the students boarded the Emirates Air Line cable car, where they crossed the River Thames 
soaring at 90 metres about the river between Greenwich Peninsula and the Royal Docks. To end the trip, the      
students  visited the historical Cutty Sark - a British clipper ship.  Built on the River Clyde in 1869 for the Jock       
Willis Shipping Line, she was one of the last tea clippers to be built and one of the fastest. The trip was thoroughly      
enjoyed by all. 

https://www.dreamstime.com/stock-photography-london-text-written-pictures-landmarks-image30533962
https://www.fieldtripfactory.com/
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Five Year 12 students met with Mr Collins over a lunch break as part of getting to know the 

views of life as a student in Year 12 at Slough and Eton. 

Good conversations were had regarding what it was like to move from Year 11 to Year 12,  how 

it was different from Year 11 and how they would like to be more joined up with Year 13. 

The students were very positive and spoke about how they receive great support from their 

teachers, including interventions and study support, and how they feel they are treated as an 

individual.  As one student mentioned, she felt the Year 12 timetable was like ‘a prison’ at first 

but it really worked and she took great benefit from it and it enabled her to work more. 

 They enjoy working with the Learner Support Mentors and find them really helpful. 

 A good lunch was had with very interesting, thoughtful and positive views! 

 

Lunch with the 
Headteacher  
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We have kept our Restaurant prices the same now for over 5 years, 
however, food costs have risen over that time which we have tried to 
absorb, but we cannot continue to subsidise the restaurant to the same 
level and need to increase our prices in line with the costs that we have 
to pay. Attached is the new pricelist, this will also be present at all    
serving stations so your children will have access to it. 

If your child is eligible for free school meals the allowance has increased 
to £2.20 to coincide with the new prices. This is 
will be loaded on to the till system ready for    
September. An example of a way for the             
allowance to be used is a £1.50 meal, a 30p      
Sunpride carton of juice or small water bottle and 
a 40p dessert. The students can have any items 
that they want up to that value (£2.20) but any 
items over this amount will be charged in           
addition. They will require funds to pay for this! 

                Season’s Restaurant Price List—2018/2019 

 

http://www.themeadhall.net/21/1820/lunch-menu-background.html/breakfast-and-lunch-menus-windham-center-school-in-lunch-menu-background
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Pasta King 
Pasta, Sauce & Cheese    £1.50 

Pasta & Sauce     £1.40 

Pasta & Cheese    £1.10 

½ Pot Pasta, Sauce & Cheese  £1.20 

½ Pot Pasta & Sauce               £1.10 

½ Pot Pasta & Cheese              80p 

Extra Tuna                25p 

Extra Cheese               20p 

Library Servery 
Halal Meat Pizza                           £1.40 

Vegetable Pizza                             £1.30 

Margarita Pizza                             £1.20 

Drinks 
Sparkling Bottled Juice  60p 

Still Aqua Juice   60p 

Milk Carton               60p 

Tropicana Carton              55p 

Large Water Bottle              50p 

Small Water Bottle              30p 

Meal Deal     £2.20- Includes: 

Main meal with a vegetable portion,  

Sunpride carton of juice or small water bottle and 

a 40p dessert 

 

FSM Allowance/Staff duty meal is £2.20, 

either a meal deal or any items up to 

that value. Items totaling more than 

£2.20 will need funds to pay for them! 

Morning Break 
Pizza Baguette  £1.20 
Margarita Pizza      £1.20 
Toasted Sandwich  £1 
Chicken Pitta   80p 
Panini    80p 
Tuna Baguette  80p 
Bruschette   80p 
Vegetable Samosa  75p 
Cheese Bagel   75p 

Main Restaurant 
Main meal with Vegetable Portion         £1.50 

Lasagne with Sweetcorn                           £1.50 

Vegetable Lasagne with Sweetcorn        £1.50 

1 Chicken Drumstick with Mash or Rice £1.50 

Extra Chicken Drumstick                            80p 

Jacket Potato 1 topping                             £1.50 

Jacket Potato 2 Toppings                           £1.60 

Chips/Mash/Rice                                         60p 

Desserts and Sides 
Pudding with Custard              70p 

Cheese and Biscuits     50p 

Fruit Cocktail      40p 

Yoghurt                                    40p 

Jelly       40p 

Oat and Raisin Cookie         40p 

Iced Cake      40p 

Spoonful of Salad     25p 

Tomato Ketchup     10p 

Desserts and Sides 
Pudding with Custard               70p 

Cheese and Biscuits     50p 

Fruit Cocktail      40p 

Yoghurt                                    40p 

Jelly       40p 

Oat and Raisin Cookie         40p 

Iced Cake      40p 

Spoonful of Salad     25p 

Tomato Ketchup     10p 

https://www.istockphoto.com/illustrations/picnic-blanket
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On Friday 13th July, the Year 10 Achieve club travelled to the All England 

Lawn Tennis Association in Wimbledon to watch and experience world class 

tennis. The students won the tickets to attend Wimbledon as part of their 

Tennis Training and Tournament for their unit of work on “Participating in 

Sport”, as part of their Achieve Qualification.  The students were lucky 

enough to see Novak Djokovic and Rafael Nadal playing warm-up matches 

on the practice courts, in the morning, before they faced each other on  

Centre Court that afternoon.  A fantastic day was had by all! Thank you to 

the Prince’s Trust for giving our students this opportunity!   

 

https://www.tenniscourtsmap.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/12/Wimbledon.jpg
https://www.pinterest.com/dominicrodohan/wimbledon-tennis/
http://essentiallysports.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/07/11703262_841797989190591_7585227543491650314_o.png
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On Friday 13th July, forty-two Year 10 students went to O2 Telefonica in Slough. They 

worked with students from other schools and people working in STEM to build and       

programme robots that raced each other. It was a fun, interactive day and the students 

showed great perseverance, team work, problem solving skills and enthusiasm. The      

winning group included Misfat,  

Hammad and Muhammed - well 

done boys!  

https://patch.com/new-jersey/caldwells/calendar/event/20171211/265438/ya-lego-mindstorms
https://superstarfloraluk.com/5549232-Lego-Border.html
https://superstarfloraluk.com/5549232-Lego-Border.html
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The ‘Futures Fair’ 

featured            

universities and 

employers such as 

Barclays, Co-op, 

the RAF, Penguin 

and Siemens. 

On Thursday 12th July, Young Chamber students from Years 8-12 were rewarded with an amazing day out at 

Wembley Arena for the annual Rock Assembly. The students attended alongside 10,000 others from all over 

the country.  

The ‘Futures Fair’ provided an opportunity to talk directly to members of staff from top universities and big 

brand employers about education and employment post-16. The concert, featuring a number of big name acts 

including, Mabel McVey, Sam Smith and Hak Baker, was the perfect end-of-year reward for all the hard work 

done this year. 

http://www.transformationtrust.org.uk/rock-assembly/about
http://www.cliftonschool.org/the-rock-assembly-at-wembley-sse-arena/


24th May 2018  
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Kingswood trip 

 

On Thursday 19th July Miss Miller 
took a group of students ranging 
from Year 7 to Year 12 to see the 

West End performance of Aladdin.  Every-
one loved the show and you could feel the 
magic shared around the audience.  It was 
great for the  
students to 
see a      
professional 

performance and all the work that goes 
into  creating an amazing show.  We hope 
more students will take up the                
opportunity to visit the theatre next year. 

 

On Friday 6th July, Mr Parker, Miss Johnson and Mr Ventress travelled with a group of 33 Year 7s to the Kingswood 

Centre in Kent to spend three days taking part in activities and enjoying ourselves in the brilliant sunshine. In       

addition to watching England breeze past Sweden in the World Cup Quarter Final match, the students took part in 

all kinds of exciting things, including an obstacle course, 3G Swing, Archery, Aeroball, Scrapheap Challenge and Raft 

Building to name a few. When it came to the head to head sing-off competition at the campfire on Saturday     

evening, the students’ encyclopedic knowledge of rap music meant that the other group didn't stand a chance. 

Slough and Eton would like to congratulate the majority of those who came on the trip for their displays of          

excellent teamwork, overcoming their fear of heights, and for helping others out who were in need. Overall, the 

students represented Slough & Eton wonderfully. 
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https://www.aladdinthemusical.com/
http://www.londontown.com/LondonEvents/Aladdin/36721/
https://aladdinthemusical.co.uk/


 

Year 7, 8 and 9 have all competed in the heats trials this term in preparation for the  

Junior Masterchef finals. 
 

Students  are required to work in teams of three and to produce a three course menu 

with a budget of £15. The meals they decide to make will need to nutritious and be 

suitable for the occasion/theme they chose.  
 

All students made a fantastic effort and finalists became very difficult to choose.  

Year 8 and Year 9 both resulted in a semi-final cook off, where two teams from each 

year had to compete against one another to get the final.  
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The final took place on 11

th
 July at Ditton Park Academy.  

The Year 7 team had a Wimbledon themed occasion and dishes consisted of a variety of mini 

circular sandwiches with various fillings, home baked fish and chips and homemade tartar 

sauce and traditional scones with clotted cream and fresh strawberries for the dessert – see 

below pictures. 
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The Year 8 team had an Eid celebration 

themed occasion and dishes consisted of, 

self-assemble chicken kebabs with roasted 

vegetables, mint chutney and tomato     

salsa, the main consisted of a spicy   

chicken biriyani served with a spiralled  

salad and yoghurt riata and the dessert 

was a raditional Indian pistachio cake 

served with lemon cream and raspberries.  

The Year 9 team had a World cup themed         

occasion consisting of an array of multicultural 

dishes. Starter was Egyptian Falafels served on 

a bed of salad served with  fresh homemade 

hummus and tabbouleh salad. The main was a 

traditional British chicken and mushroom pie 

topped with puff pastry and served with mash 

potato and fresh  asparagus.  

Congratulations to Year 9 who came first place winning            

individual prizes and vouchers as well 

as beautiful trophy for their school.  

Congratulations to 

Sanah in Year 8 who 

received a prize for 

best  main course. 



On Wednesday 11th July, we held our 5th annual Get Girls Active Day at Slough and Eton School. We invited all          
secondary schools across Slough to attend and over 126 girls across the area attended the festival. 

The aim of our ‘Get Girls Active Day’ is to encourage young girls to become more active and involved in sports that are 
available within their school and local community. We hope to inspire the girls and provide them with opportunities to 
be exposed to these sports. The festival we run is not about competition; it is a festival to allow the girls to enjoy 
sports, meet new friends and have a fun and exciting day. 

This year we were pleased to invite Jeanette Kwayke a retired British sprinter and Alex Paske who is a coach from the 
UK who founded Mintridge Events in 2014 aged only 24 and won the “Women of the Future” Award, aimed at           
successful young British Women. Both women were inspirational and came to speak to our students about their 
sporting success, failures and perseverance. They stayed all day and encouraged and motivated all girls’ to get involved 
and participate. 
We look forward to running another Get Girls Active Festival next year and inviting the same inspirational women back 
to be involved in the day. 
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PE Rewards Trip to Jump In Trampoline Park 

On Thursday 5th July, the PE department took 53 
students to Jump In Trampoline Park in the 
Slough Trading Estate. Students were invited by 
the department if they had shown commitment 
to a particular extra curricular sports team 
throughout the year. Students that were           
selected would have taken part in one or more 
of the following sports teams:  

 

 Athletics Team 
 

 Cricket Team (Boys) 
 

 Cricket Team (Girls) 

 Football Team (Boys) 
 

 Football Team (Girls) 
 

 Netball Team (Girls) 
 

 Rounders Team (Girls) 
 

The Trampoline Park has many interconnected 
trampolines, but also has other activities such as 
Dodgeball, basketball slam dunk, a tumble track, 
battle beam, a giant air bag, a drop slide, plus 
many more activities. It is open during the school 
holidays  between the following times:  

 

Monday - Thursday 10am - 8pm 

Friday 10am - 10pm 

Saturday 9am - 9pm 

Sunday 9am - 8pm 
 

It was a great trip enjoyed by both students and 
staff and we look forward to running another 
trip their next year. 

 



 

Today we held a special luncheon for our Millionaire Word Readers to celebrate their 

success in reading over a million words this year. 
 

A huge congratulations must go to Alizeh who read over 7 Million words and Laiba  

who read over 6 million words. 

Mr Collins and Mr Scragg (Chair of Governors) presented our readers with certificates 

and enjoyed meeting with the avid readers. 
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The students had a chance to 
walk around the venue     
watching other games on      
various courts, including 
getting a chance to go on to 
Henman Hill (or known now 
as Murray Mound) and watch 
Serena    Williams on the big 
TV screen, whilst she was 
playing on Centre Court. 

Overall, it was a fantastic day 
out with some great tennis   
being played in the beautiful 
sunshine.  

On Tuesday 10th July, Miss Dale took 8 
GCSE PE students to Wimbledon Lawn 
Tennis Club to watch some elite tennis. 
The students travelled by minibus to 
Wimbledon Tennis Club and firstly went 
to Court Number 3 to see the men’s 
senior doubles match, which saw M. 
Bahrami (FRA) and G. Ivanisevic (CRO) 
take on J. Eltingh (NED) and P. Haarhuis 
(NED). It was a fantastic match which 
included comical scenes and provided 
our students with 2 hours of pure           
entertainment.  

At 1pm, the students took their seats on 
Court Number 1, where they watched 
two ladies  quarter final matches. J. 
Ostapenko from Lativa (seeded 12th in 
the world) defeated D. Cilbulkova from 
Slovakia (unseeded).  J. Goerges from 
Germany (seeded 13th in the world) 
defeated K.Bertens from the             
Netherlands (seeded 20th in the world). 
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Year 9   

1 Uzair  585 

2 Mohammed  580 

3 Zayd  487 

4 Ahsan  202 

Year 8   

1 Imarah  231 

Year 7   

1 Apiraami  540 

2 Ahmad  527 

3 Muhsin  460 

4 Junaid  353 

5 Muhammad  323 

6 Mia  274 

7 Laraiba  255 

8 Syed  207 

9 Hafsah  183 

10 Adam  165 

11 Huda  158 

12 Khadija  153 

13 Samrah  151 

 

 

Years 7, 8 and 9 select students took part in 

game-based digital resource called Manga 

High this week.  It proved as an effective 

tool for enhancing student motivation in 

mathematics.  
 

Students took part in over 700 activities in 

mathematics split between arcade style 

Games and Prodigy Quizzes. Both activities 

were automatically adaptable in difficulty to 

ensure each student is working within their 

Zone of Proximal Development. 

 

The students (rights) will receive Manga 

High medals for scoring more than 150 

points. 

  

https://www.slideshare.net/EdTechEurope/2c-mohit-midha-mangahigh
http://www.straphaelasns.ie/classes/5th-class-1
https://clever.com/app-gallery/mangahigh


 

  

Twenty Year 12 students had the opportunity to meet a              
representative from Escape Studios who ran a Character Workshop.          
Students learnt about the various processes a designer goes through 
when working on a project. They learnt the differences between Visual 
Effects, Games Design and Animation. They were also given tips and     
advice on creating an eye catching Portfolio and how to communicate 
their designs across to different audiences. 

Students were then given a brief where they had to create a character 
which represented their favourite school subject. They had to work in 
teams to discuss the shape, colour and features of the character. Once 
they had finalised their designs, each group pitched their idea and          
discussed their reasons for the choices they had made collectively as a 
team. 

All students put a lot of thought into this and displayed exceptional team 
working skills. The character designs were very creative and gave them a 
real insight in developing designs, working from a new brief.  

About Escape Studios   

Escape Studios has been creating world-class, 

studio-ready talent in the disciplines of VFX, 

games and animation since 2003. Escape Stu-

dios offer undergraduate, postgraduate and 

short courses in Visual Effects (VFX), Game 

Art, Animation and Motion Graphics. 

They also work with an impressive list of in-

dustry partners from MPC, Cinesite, Frame-

store and The Mill, through to Jellyfish, Milk 

and BlueBolt, to name just a few! ‘Escapees' 

have worked on everything from Star Wars: 

The Force Awakens, Ex Machina, Spectre, 

Doctor Strange, The Jungle Book and more! 
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On Wednesday 11th July, twenty five Business students took part in an ‘On Line Trading Day’ at O2 Telefonica in 

Slough. The day involved a one day workshop that enabled students to get behind the scenes of a major                     

e-commerce operation at O2.  The workshop consisted of a range of tasks and competitions which enabled students 

to get an overview of the job roles involved in a major e-commerce operation.  Students had the opportunity to gain 

an insight into the different disciplines,  challenges  faced and decisions that employees face on a daily basis.   

Below is a picture of the winning team. 
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My experience at O2 was wonderful as I got the opportunity of 

having an insight of how the business' different departments 

work together in the e-commerce operation in order to satisfy 

their customer needs and wants. I also learned how much    

money in digital marketing is spent however, it is cost-effective 

as the benefits of it outweigh the costs. I also had a lot of fun by 

doing the various tasks we were given. Moreover, we learned 

about online trading and merchandising, User Experience,     

designing posters, online analytics and online operations. 

My group consisted of myself, Melford, Aisha, Nathan and Taps, 

but I think his actual name is Tapuwa. Our last task for the day 

was to create and design a website for the business, that would 

show the new product launch of the iphone 11. This task was a 

competition and the winner group would receive an award. We 

had to include specific things that were given to us such as    

information about the flexible tariff for the  iphone 11 etc. The 

website was created through a software called ‘wix’. First the    

judges chose three finalists and afterwards, the whole class    

excluding the group finalist had to vote for the best website and 

my group was chosen. Each one of us received a £10 Google 

Play card for winning the competition. 

Also, Nathan won another £10 Google Play, when we were  

playing a game on Kahoot! . 

Hina—Year 12 



 
 

 

 On Friday 13th July the whole of Year 7 took part in a Creative Arts Competition. During the past term in Drama 
each class learnt and rehearsed a different Shakespeare play and in Music each class learnt and practiced a  
different song from a Musical. 
  

On the day the year group was split into two groups and took it in turns performing their songs and Shakespeare 
performance to other half the group and out two judges. 
  

All the classes worked really hard and it was amazing to see all their hard work pay off.   The judges were overall 
extremely impressed with everyone. Here are some of their comments: 
  

Red- Singing: Good volume and in time 
        Drama: Increasingly clear and confident 

  
Yellow- Singing: A difficult number but a good attempt 

                Drama: Good stage action and emphasis on voice 
  

Grey -  Singing: Clear, good timing and no silliness 
                Drama: Use of all the stage and good volume 

  
7 Group C – Singing: Improved towards the end 

                        Drama: Clear and well delivered by 2 main girls in the group. Great when talking as an ensemble 
  

Green- Singing: Loud and proud and points 
                Drama: Worked well as a team some feeling s and emotions put into the lines 

  
Blue- Singing: Good at the end and loved the trombone 

                Drama: worked well as a team. Well delivered and some had learnt their lines. 
  

Mauve- Singing: Very confident and very entertaining 
                Drama: Good focus on stage and good use of large numbers on stage. 

 

It is clear from the above comments that there are a lot of talented students in Year 7 and we would like to      
encourage them to take part in future Performing Arts projects run by the Drama and Music Departments.  

   
Although only one class could win, everyone should be extremely proud of themselves with what they created.   

Joint 3rd – Mauve and Red                               2nd – Green                                                 1st – Grey 
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YEAR 8 CRICKET 
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YEAR 10 ROWING 



YEAR 8 CRICKET 
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YEAR 10 ROWING 

https://www.resolver.co.uk/companies/slough-borough-council-complaints


 

 

Year 8 Cricket vs  

Burnham  Grammar 
02/07/18 

On Wednesday 4th July Year 7, 8 and 9 girls went to Arbour 
Park Stadium in Slough and participated in Female       
Football Festival to raise awareness of female sport. They 
played 5 -a- side games with other students from            
Secondary Schools in Slough. 
 

The girls also took part in different skill workshops like    
inflatables, face painting and craft workshop. It was a     
fantastic day for our students, who were very dedicated to 
football over the last academic year and extremely         
determined to improve their football skills. 

Well done girls! 

Year 7& 8 Aroosa, Apiraami, Hajira, Saara, Nabira, Aya, 
Hajrah, Kadija, Honorata and Sara 
 

Year 9 Hannan, Isra, Kristina, Shelley, Reem, Mahnoor,  
Maham, Liandra, Sindrah and Laviza. 
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Slough and Eton won 
quite comfortably with a 
score of 103/3. We  
managed to bowl our 
opponents for just 57/10 
on what was a very hot       
afternoon. 
Our Man of 
the match 
goes to 
Haider who 
took 3  
wickets and 
took a catch off  Rafay’s  
bowling.  

Well done boys! 

Shazaib 

Subhaan 

Abbad 

Aadam 

Shabaz 

Usmaan M 

Rafay 

Haider 

Asim 

Raja 

Humzah K  

 
          Girls Football Festival 

https://www.clker.com/clipart-wickets.html
https://gallery.yopriceville.com/Free-Clipart-Pictures/Sport-PNG/Cricket_Ball_PNG_Clipart_Picture


YEAR 7 - ENTERPRISE DAY 

THE HUB CHALLENGE  

 

 

Year 7 students took part in the ‘Hub Challenge’ which     

incorporated various team building and problem solving 

tasks which the students tackled in groups, in a round robin 

style activity day. The tasks are designed to inspire the     

students to plan,   communicate, work together, motivate 

themselves and  others throughout the day 

with the groups being  encouraged to      

self-reflect at regular intervals. 
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CHALLENGE 
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Year 8 - ENTERPRISE DAY 

Year 8 students took part in the ‘Bushcraft  
Challenge’. They consist of up to 5 different  
stations and the students are able to  
participate in all of the different activities  
throughout the day which included building  
a shelter, carving, whittling and friction fire  
lighting. 
The activities were designed to encourage 
the students to engage with nature as they 
experience ways to provide for their team 
without the use of modern technology. 

https://www.kravmagadepartment.com/seminars/
https://www.imdb.com/title/tt7799008/mediaviewer/rm1709330944
https://tindersticks.org.uk/
https://tindersticks.org.uk/
https://tindersticks.org.uk/
https://tindersticks.org.uk/


 

YEAR 9 ENTERPRISE DAY—CSI FORENSIC WORKSHOP 
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Year 9 students learnt about crime scene techniques and        
forensic science processes. All students were fully engaged in        
practical, 'hands-on' activities, which included fingerprinting   
using magnetic powder and black ink, taking footwear castings, 
in addition to analysing their own hair and fibres. The last part of 
the session included looking at the collection and preservation 
of evidence at a crime scenes. In the afternoon, all students 
donned a white SOCO (Scene of Crime Officer) suit, gloves, mask 
and overshoes and then they were  required to apply their newly 
acquired skill-set. Studentss investigated the Crime Scenes and 
report their findings with the help of suspect profiles and        
Forensic CSI cases full of resources! 

https://twitter.com/pulsecsi


 

YEAR 10 - ENTERPRISE DAY 
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ENTERPRISE DAY  

YEAR 10 

Year 10 students took part in the Money Twist workshop; a series of activity based 
workshops which included practical everyday financial matters. 

The workshops are designed to get young people 
thinking and caring about their finances, both 
now and in their short and long-term futures. 

https://pixabay.com/en/deposit-coins-money-stack-cash-161862/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/
http://www.globalofficesupplies.co.uk/instant-quote/


Top scorers   

this month ! 
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Sudoku Rules: 

The goal of sudoku is simple: fill in the numbers 1-9      

exactly once in every row, column, and 3x3 region. For 

example, look at the above puzzle and compare it to the 

solved version below. Notice that every row, column and 

3x3 region contain every number from 1-9 exactly once.   

Name Year Total 

Daniel Year  8 401 

Malcolm Year  8 317 

 Honorata Year  8 272 

 Saheel Year 10 205 

Ali Year  8 193 

 Alasan Year 10 169 

 Nasra Year  7 148 

Aaron Year  8 145 

Ayaan Year  8 144 

 Mohamed Year 10 140 

 

Unscramble the words, then use the highlighted letters 

to figure out the secret message. 

Hint: The secret message is scrambled too! 

https://www.pinterest.es/pin/331085010081677655/
https://domo-to.info/377590-lets-do-this-animated-gif.acw


 

 

AUTUMN TERM 
Term 1 
Monday 3rd – Wednesday 5th September 2018 (Staff INSET) 
  

Thursday 6th September 2018 Students in School - Friday 19th October 2018 
Year 7, 12, 13 08:30am 
Year 8, 9, 10, 11 09:15am 
  

Half Term 
Monday 22nd October 2018 – Friday 26th October 2018 

Term 2 
Monday 29th October 2018 – Wednesday 19th December 2018 (12:30pm) 
Early closure (12:30pm) Thursday 22nd November 2018 for INSET training 
  

Christmas Holiday 
Thursday 20th December 2018 – Monday 7th January 2019 
  

SPRING TERM 
Term 3 
Monday 7th January 2019 – Friday 15th February 2019 
  

Half Term 
Monday 18th February 2019 – Friday 22nd February 2019 

SPRING TERM 
Term 4 
Monday 25th February 2019  – Friday 5th April 2019 (12:30pm) 
Early closure (12:30pm) Thursday 28th March 2019 for INSET training 
  

EASTER HOLIDAY 
Monday 8th April 2019 – Monday 22nd April 2019 
  

SUMMER TERM 
Term 5 
Tuesday 23rd April 2019  – Friday 24th May 2019 
  

Half Term 
Monday 27th May 2019  – Friday 31st May 2019 
  

SUMMER TERM 
Term 6 
Monday – 3rd June 2019 – Friday 19th July 2019 (12:30pm) 
  

 

Terms Dates for  
September 2018 – July 2019  
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https://www.christiancollege.vic.edu.au/the-vine/1504149501584-From-the-Principal--2018-TERM-DATES
http://mwpta.org/pta-ehowl-newsletter-great-summer-2/

